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     LANDLORDS EXCHANGE

MINUTES
24 February 2010
6.00PM
Present:   Council Employees:    
Tony Cawthorne, Minna Haines,  
Lynne Jones, Gavin Pole, Gareth Crossley, Nageen Latif
Signed in:
Joshua Adams, Mary Hewitt, Peter Williams Chanot, Simon Goodenough, Mr & Mrs King, Janet Allen, Dennis Boswell, Steve Boam, Michelle Fardell, Kevin Parsons, Steve Poole, Jackie Parsons, 



Visitors:

Liz Dakin
1. Refreshments.

2. Meeting opened by Tony Cawthorne.    Tony nominated to chair the meeting.
3. Meet and greet  - staff introduced.
4.
Previous Minutes -   Approved as a true record
5.
Discussion -  Tony explained about the SOCCA alert, the criminal use of residential properties.  Booklet on offer to all landlords which highlights the risk to the landlord should criminal activities take place in their property, ie drugs den.


Demand for rental properties -   Gavin explained demand was higher than it at ever been.  Keeping the website up to date is a difficult task with tenants coming in thick and fast.  One – five bedroom properties required.   All properties are now inspected before they are placed on the site.


Payments direct to landlords – A leaflet explaining the Department of Works and Pensions guidance was given to all in attendance. Environmental Health and Housing Advice can now decide if benefit should be paid direct to landlord.  The eight week behind rule is actually one month and one day. We are going to investigate this and report back at next exchange. 


Inventory -  Gavin now takes an inventory of every property rented out.  This is done digitally.  It was discussed about forwarding this information to the landlords.


Rented Properties – The Rugg report asked authorities to identify all rental properties  This is going on and at present we have 2783 that we are aware of.

Website -  This is changing.  North West Leicestershire District Council is linking up with Charnwood Borough Council.  We definitely want to keep Available Properties.  Due to go live on 1 April 2010.  


Boiler scrappage scheme - £400. off boiler replacement when you scrap and inefficient G grade boiler.   125,000 vouchers were on offer there is presently 50,000 left.

Fuel switching -   Switch from electric to gas and if your tenant is over 70 you can claim £700 back if the tenant is under 70 then you can claim £400 back.


Landlord grants – Explained that these are on offer at the moment and several enquiry forms were given out.   Two quotes required and 50% up to £5,000 available.


Unfair clauses in contracts -  Explained that anything illegal within a contract will make the contract invalid.   ie Cannot enter your property whenever you want.  Human Rights legislation. You can apply for a warrant to enter and this will be given by the court free of charge.  Basically anything that affects the tenants human rights will make the contract invalid.
6. 
Any other Business:     The Private sector leasing scheme has been dropped by NWLDC as we do not have the demand for this.  However, other organisations are showing interest in this, one being a mental health charity and the other and addictions charity.  When we receive further information this will be passed on to landlords.  If this does go ahead then it will be a five year full repairing lease.

Housing benefits -  It was mentioned that relationships were not now as good as they used to be in talking to benefits.  If the tenant calls or visits and states they give you permission to talk to benefits then a note will be placed on file.

HMO (Houses in Multiple Occupation)  -  NWLDC have recently been informed that Nottinghamshire County Council have prosecuted a landlord for not being licensed.   


It was also mentioned that all landlord properties could be licensed but this is not likely to be decided until after the general election.


A list of names of officers and departments was asked for but it was said that anyone who calls in should call the main switchboard number.

7.
Date of next meeting:     Thursday 16 September 2010   -   6pm – 8pm
